SLMC

Monthly General Membership Meeting Agenda

Monday, September 17, 2007

Call meeting to order

The monthly meeting of the St. Luke’s Men’s Club was called to order by President Silvas at 7:31 p.m. 

Prayer & Pledge

Nat Chavez, Club Chaplain invited all those in attendance to join him in an opening prayer. Club member Lou Davis then lead members present in our pledge of allegiance to the flag.  

Welcome new members and guest

President Silvas welcomed any guest and new members present and invited them to come forward to be recognized. Three new members came to the microphone and introduced themselves and received a warm round of applause from the membership. They were Michael White, Bob Rymers, and Adrian Salinas.      

Recognize Monthly Birthday List  

Members who celebrated their birthdays in September were next asked to come to the front of the room to receive a birthday song and a special gift of evening raffle tickets. Of the eighteen members names that were read aloud seven were present to receive this birthday recognition. Jesse Carreon was identified as being the oldest and Frank Farias was the youngest member.   

Introduction of the cooking team

Present Silvas invited our head chef for the evening to introduce his cooking team. Sam Noriega came forward and thanked seven members of the famous Mexican Mafia who prepared the evening dinner. A round of applause was delivered to these volunteers as a sign of appreciation for preparing a delicious plate.  

Minutes of the August meeting were next presented by Secretary, David Keller. He had placed copies of these minutes on the tables prior to the meeting for members to review and he also encouraged the membership present to remember to read these minutes on our Internet home page. Hearing no corrections or additions President Silvas asked for a voice approval and motion for approval was made by Steve Chumbley and a second by Terry Sparrow and approved by all.  

Treasurer’s Report for August was next delivered by Club Treasurer, Greg Shean. He distributed copies prior to the meeting and encouraged members to review the recent financial activities of the Club. He noted that we ended the year with an income over budget of $3,852 due to delayed creation expenses for the 501c corporation. He concluded his report with a preview of future meeting menus through March 2008. Hearing no questions or corrections a motion to accept his report was made by Steve Chumbley, seconded by Ben Olenick and passed by all present.     

Correspondence received since the August regular membership meeting was presented by Secretary, David Keller. Printed copies of this communication were distributed in advance of the meeting for the members to review. The secretary noted we had received six more letters of thanks from WGD recipients and several other important documents including the title to the new Club trailer.  

Guest Speaker – Cancelled (Originally scheduled to be a Texas Game Warden to discuss new hunting and fishing laws effective September 1, 2007.)  
Old Business:

· 501c Entity Update - Chairman Don O’Brien presented an extensive report on the formation of a new 501c corporation. He started with the history of how this idea began following the club’s 2005 audit and then led to the creation of a five-member committee entrusted with the development of a plan and the preparation of a budget. He discussed meetings with an attorney and a consultant and the extensive work entailed in the writing of Bylaws for this entity, now named the SLMC BevCorp. Don went on to distribute copies of the proposed bylaws and he took the time to explain each article and section. He also discussed the appointment of directors and officers for the SLMC BevCorp. He concluded with the steps that still need to be accomplished to complete this project. Numerous members asked questions and suggested several minor changes to the bylaws. Overall, all present expressed approval and application for a job well done. 
· Annual Dove Hunt – RC Contreras reported that on September 8th the annual Club Dove Hunt took place. Sixteen club members and eighteen guests participated and ninety-two dove were harvested for the 2008 WGD. He thanked Terry Sparrow And Russell Phillips for cooking the dinner meal and Rico Silvas for the preparation of a delicious taco breakfast. He recognized Eric Johnson for conducting a skeet shoot during off hunting hours, and gave special thanks to Terry Sparrow for his extensive work on the new trailer. He reported the big winner of the raffle was Don O’Brien and closed by announcing that the event showed a profit of approximately $160. He also thanked Duffy Bowen for all his help putting on this program. 

(
Parish Picnic Update – Chairman Matt Mora reminded members that the annual parish picnic will be held on Sunday, October 28 and he needed volunteers to sign up to help with cooking and serving. He reported that club members Ralf Meneses and Everett Elstak would again host the ministry table. Volunteers would begin firing up the pits around 9 a.m. and we should all be finished by 2 p.m. He invited members to sign his volunteer list following the meeting.    

· Capital Campaign Status Update – Chairman Don O’Brien announced that Fr. Jim had conducted a joint Aug. 28 meeting with the Capital Campaign Committee and the Parish Finance Committee to discuss the entire parish financial affairs. These committees were instructed to prepare a joint plan and budget to present to the new Parish Council at a future meeting. Don also announced that the parish identified 2400 households giving each week and only 720 (33%) of these have made a pledge to the capital campaign. Another 1000 households were attending Mass each Sunday and gave nothing. He concluded his report with an expression of excitement and hope that finally things were starting to happen. 

 New Business:  
 

· President Silvas announced that the SLMC Executive Board had discussed and approved a recent request from Fr. Jim that the Club support and participate in a semi-annual parish workday project scheduled for Saturday November 10, with a rain date of November 17. 

All men in the parish will be asked to be part of this event that will be directed to improving the appearance of the buildings and grounds. The SLMC may be asked to prepare lunch during the program.  

  (
Reno Puente invited club members to support an upcoming ACT’s Halloween costume dance fundraiser scheduled for October 27. He had tickets available following the meeting

Reports by appointed Officers: 

    Budget/Finance – Larry Ridder had no report. 

 Chaplain – Nat Chavez reminded members to attend the October 12th 6 p.m. living rosary at St. Luke Catholic Church. He also announced that the November 19th membership meeting would begin with a Thanksgiving Mass celebrated by Fr. Jim at 6 p.m. in the church. Lastly, Chaplain Chavez reported that at the recent Executive Board meeting a revision was made to the “Death of a Member” procedure document regarding the club’s response to the death of a spouse. Copies of this revised procedure were distributed to the membership.    

    Family Center Officer – John McCauley had no report.

    Inventory Control – Steve Kelly had no report.  

 Membership – Eric Johnson reported on a new membership newsletter that was mailed this month and reminded members to pay their dues. 

    Parliamentarian – Steve Chumbley had no report. 

Reports by standing committees:
Special Projects – Ralf Meneses reported three out-of-cycle request had been reviewed by committee. The first was a request from a Troop 405 Eagle Scout candidate which was denied. The second was the St. Luke’s Youth Ministry seeking support for a trip to Australia. This was also denied. The third was a request to purchase raffle tickets offered by Cross Trails Outfitters. An approval of $200 was made to purchase tickets and Mr. Meneses was proud to announce that the club had won a shotgun in the raffle valued at $1480. It would be used as a prize at our 2008 WGD. Lastly, he reminded members of the upcoming Christmas dance on December 15. The menu and the band would be the same as last year. 
Wild Game Dinner – R.C. Contreras announced only 172 days remained before the 2008 event. He had received many great suggestions to improve the WGD and thanked the membership for their continued assistance. 

Audit – Bobby Margo stated their committee had begun their audit activities and were meeting weekly. 
Christian Services – Alfredo Avila asked for member’s prayers for John Kotzur and his wife    both were now in a nursing home, Doris the wife of Roland DeWinne, Mickie Carle, Bill Groff and Bill Hale.  
Telephone Calling – Marvin Berg reported the death of Martha Lozano the wife of member    Daniel Lozano. He encouraged our continued support for the family.  
Entertainment – Mike Perez reminded members of the upcoming Dallas Cowboy game trip scheduled for November 18. A deposit of $50 is required by 10/18. Total trip cost is $205 and includes transportation, hotel stay, and the game ticket. Refreshments will be provided on the bus. Seating is limited to 50 persons over age 21.

Public Relations – Everett Elstak stated he was working on a direct link from the church’s web site to our club’s home page.      

    Scholarships – Alex Flores was not present and had no report. 
    Life Time – Terry Sparrow had no report.
Any comments or announcements for the good of the club? 

( Larry Ridder announced that he had tickets available for the annual Fandango Under the Stars dinner dance fundraiser for November 10. 

( Dr. Carlos Portales stated he had raffle tickets for sale for fundraiser at the Catholic church in Gonzalez, Texas. 

( President Rico announced he had been a big winner at the recent Cross Trails Outfitters raffle and encouraged members to support this great program.     

Raffle prize drawings were won by Ed Clark, R.C. Contreras, Benny De Los Santos, Matt Mora, Dr. Miroslav Synek, and Larry Power.  
Motion to adjourn meeting was made at 9:10 p.m. by John Donnellan, seconded by Russell Phillips and approved by all present. 

Closing Prayer was provided by Chaplain, Nat Chavez. 

Raffle income equaled $270. Meal sales equaled $390. 
______________________



____________________________

David Keller





Richard “Rico” Silvas

Secretary 





President  

SLMC Executive Meeting

September 10, 2007

Communications Received 

Donation Acknowledgements & Thank You Letters

1. Thank you card from Marine Corp. League Ladies Auxiliary 

2. Thank you email from St. Luke’s Cafeteria 

3. Thank you letter from Holy Redeemer Catholic Church 

4. Thank you letter from Catholic Campos Ministry 

5. Thank you letter from Child Guidance Center of San Antonio 

Correspondence – Support Request 

 None

Correspondence Miscellaneous 

1. Invitation to 34th Annual Wolf Trails Kids Kamp Dinner, Dance Casino Night 9/15
 

2. Invoice from J.S. Paluch Publication Co. for 25 Seas Missal Std. Text - $94.00   

3. TxDOT Title for 16’ Utility Trailer.  

4. Paymentech Frost Bank Merchants Statement       

Additional Communications Received

Since Executive Meeting September 10, 2007

For Sept 17, 2007 General Meeting 

Donation Acknowledgements & Thank You Letters

1. Thank you email from member Daniel Lozano – acknowledging Club’s support following his wife’s passing.    

Correspondence – Support Request  

1. Invitation from Guadalupe Home to support “Fandango Under the Stars” Nov.10, 2007

Correspondence Miscellaneous

1. Cross Trail Outfitters – Fall Newsletter 


2. Return Meeting notice – corrected new address for David Perez

3. Invoice from Division Laundry & Cleaners $90  
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